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Friday 12th May 2023 

Newsletter No. 30 

LETTERS SENT HOME THIS WEEK: 

  RSE Opt-out letter (Year 3 to Year 
6) 

  Beckham Class Assembly (Beckham 
Class) 

  Parent Governor Role (Nursery to 
Year 6) 

  Reception trip to London Transport 
Museum (Reception) 

REMINDERS: 

 Year 6 trip to Thorpe Park on 
Monday 15th May 2023.  

 Special Menu: School Favourites Day 
on Thursday 18th May 2023. 

 Year 4 trip to the Natural Science 
Museum on Friday 19th May 2023. 

 All after school & lunchtime clubs 
have started! If you have signed 
your child up for a club, they will 
attend the club on that day and will 
need to be collected at 4:15pm under 
the canopy outside the dining hall. 

Parent Governor Role 

You will have received a letter dated 
12th May 2023 regarding a Parent 
Governor Role within the school’s 
governing body. If you are interested 
in the role, please complete the 
application form attached to the 
letter and return it to the school 
office by Friday 26th May 2023. If 
we receive more applications than 
there are vacancies, a secret ballot 
will be carried out. We will inform you 
closer to the time if we have to do 
this.  
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Dear Grange Community, 

 

It has been a wonderfully full week at Grange with a trip for as many of the 
children as we could take (spaces were limited) to Lords, the home of cricket 
and the Year 6 SATs tests. 

 

SATs is a debatable topic as it is huge pressure for 11 year old children to be sitting in exam 
conditions with such high pressure. Nevertheless, our children of Grange and the year 6 
teaching team should rightly be very proud of their accomplishments this week. 

They were a considerate community looking out for each other and encouraging and inspiring 
each other. 

 

Each day started with the SATs breakfast which was actually wonderful to just have so many 
children and adults sitting down together chatting and eating. I wish we could do that more 
often. It reminds us of the power of community, friendship and human support. 

The children were also confident and did their best and we are proud of them. 

 

I have said time and time again this week, that what matters is their attitude not the 
outcome of the tests. 

They demonstrated many character strengths and they were clearly children of Grange living 
the CC way. 

Next step is focussing on their writing to complete their writing tasks and the best way to 
improve in that area is to read a lot and make the most of writing opportunities. 

Well done Year 6 of Grange – YOU ARE CC CHAMPIONS! 

 

I do have a plea and request: 

We really need a parent/carer governor at Grange. To qualify for this position, you would just 
need to be a parent or carer of at least one primary aged child and to commit to attending 6 
or 7 meetings a year.  

This is a big opportunity to have a say in the direction and leadership of the school. Your 
opinions would be listened to and consulted. 

 

I recognise that it is a challenge because parents and carers of primary aged children often 
cannot attend evening meetings but if you could make arrangements for those 6 or 7 evenings 
(the dates are set at the beginning of the academic year in September), this would be a 
wonderful opportunity to make a difference and to be there for your child’s school. 

Please let the office know if you are interested or have a chat with me. I am nearly always at 
the Welbeck Road school entrance and I would be so happy to speak to anyone who is 
interested. 

 

Wishing you all a wonderful weekend and looking forward to the graduation of our wonderful 
Year 6 Grange champions. 

 

 

Mr Kerbel 

Headteacher 

Grange Primary, Harrow 
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YEAR 1 TRIP TO LONDON AQUARIUM 
On Wednesday 26th April 
Year 1 visited the London 
Aquarium. They saw a variety 
of sea creatures including 
sharks, jellyfish and sea 
turtles. The children also had 
an opportunity to touch live 
starfish! 

We are so grateful for the donations we raised 
to allow us to have such a reduced price for the 
trip. It was a great success and the children 
were able to develop and increase their 
knowledge about animals under the sea. 
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The children in nursery are really looking forward to visiting London Zoo this term.  

Throughout the year the children have been learning about different wild animals. This trip to 
London Zoo will be a great opportunity to consolidate all their learning. The children will be 
attending the tiger talk and visiting the giraffes, monkeys, bird, and butterfly habitats. They 
can also observe different kinds of sea creatures, which they will be learning about in summer 
term. 

The children will be travelling to the museum by coach. 

Please donate any amount you can to cover the cost of the trip by clicking the 
following link or scan the OR code.  

 

https://gofund.me/94f59c6d 

NURSERY FUNDRAISER: LONDON ZOO 

 

 

Our Reception Classes are learning about Transport and Travel in the Summer 
Term.  

We are really looking forward to taking the children to London Transport 
Museum in Covent Garden on 28th June. The children will have an amazing time 
exploring lots of different forms of transport from the past. They will be 
attending a workshop called “Platform Promenade” to have hands –on 
experience and to learn about travelling by train. They will also have the 
opportunity to play in the All Aboard Play Area.  

The children will be travelling to the Museum by coach.  

Please donate any amount you can to cover the cost of coach 
by clicking the following link or scan the QR code.  

https://gofund.me/6c9406ca 

RECEPTION FUNDRAISER: LONDON TRANSPORT MUSEUM 

 
 
 
Grange Primary School, Harrow is raising funds for Year 2 pupils to visit Kew 
Gardens in June 2023 to consolidate their learning about Plants in the Summer 
term. Pupils will be attending an informative workshop- 'Key stage 1 Plant 
Scientist.' 
All donations will go towards the cost of the coach and entrance fees, which is 
about £1,210. 
Please donate whatever you can on our GoFundMe 
page for our little scientist's vision to come true! 
 

https://gofund.me/9094bdf3 

Y2 FUNDRAISER: KEW GARDENS 

https://gofund.me/94f59c6d
https://gofund.me/6c9406ca
https://gofund.me/9094bdf3
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Grange Primary School, Welbeck Road, Harrow HA2 0RY   Tel: 020 8422 5070 

E: office@grange.harrow.sch.uk      www.grange.harrow.sch.uk 

LUNCHTIME CLUBS 

Y1-Y6 Boys & Girls     
Gymnastics & Ballet 
Club 

Thursday 12:30-1pm 

SCHOOL CALENDAR 

Thursday 18th May SPECIAL MENU:  School 
Favourites Day 

Friday 19th May Y4 trip to Science  
Museum 

Thursday 25th May SPECIAL MENU:  BBQ 
Day 

Friday 26th May Last day of half term 

Monday 29th May—
Friday 2nd June 

Half term holiday 

Thursday 8th June Y3 Trip to History  
Museum 

Monday 12th June CHANGE OF DATE: Y3 
Malala Class Assembly 

Tuesday 13th June Y2 Trip to Kew Gardens 

Thursday 15th June Class Photo Day 

Wednesday 28th 
June 

Reception trip to London 
Transport Museum 

Wednesday 12th July Y1-Y6 Sports Day (Y1-Y3 
on playground, Y4-Y6 on 
field) 

Thursday 13th July EYFS Sports Day on field 

Monday 17th July & 
Tuesday 18th July 

Animal Experience coming 
to Grange 

Thursday 20th July Last day of term, school 
closes at 1pm 

Friday 21st July Staff Training (school 
closed for children) 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

After School & Lunchtime 
Extra  

Week 1  

24 Apr – 28 Apr 

Week 2 

1 May - 5 May 

Week 3 

8 May - 12 May 

Week 4 

15 May - 19  
May 

Week 5 

22 May - 26 
May 

Half Term 

29 May - 2 Jun 

Week 6 

5 Jun - 9 Jun 

Week 7 

12 Jun - 16 Jun 

Week 8 

19 Jun - 23 Jun 

Week 9 

26 Jun - 30 Jun 

Week 10 

3 Jul - 7 Jul 

Week 11 

10 Jul - 14 Jul 

AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS 

Y4-Y6 Boys Football  Monday 3.15-4.15pm     

Y2-Y6 Homework Club Monday 3:15-4:15pm 

Y3-Y6 Boys & Girls  
Cheerleading 

Tuesday 3:15-4:15pm 

Y3-Y6 Computing & Gaming  Tuesday 3.15-4.15pm 

Rec-Y3 Art Club Tuesday 3:15-4:15pm 

Y1-Y3 Dodgeball  Wednesday 3.15-4.15pm 

Y4-Y6 Dodgeball  Wednesday 3.15-4.15pm 

Y3-Y6 Cricket  Thursday 3:15-4:15pm 

Rec-Y3 Boys & Girls  
Football  

Thursday 3:15-4:15pm 

Y3-Y6 Foodie  Thursday 3.15-4.15pm 

Y1-Y6 Girls Football  Friday 3.15-4.15pm 

Rec-Y3 Ninja Warrior Friday 3:15-4:15pm 

GOVERNING BODY MEETINGS 

Wednesday 24th May 

6.30-8.30pm 

Full Governing Body 

IN PERSON 

Wednesday 7th June 

6.30-8.30pm 

Resources Committee 

REMOTE (ONLINE) 

Wednesday 5th July 

6.30-8.30pm 

CASC Committee 

REMOTE (ONLINE) 

Wednesday 12th July 

6.30-8.30pm 

Full Governing Body 

IN PERSON 

If your child attends an after school 
club, please collect them at 4:15pm 
from under the canopy outside the 
dining hall. You will only be able to 
access the school via Welbeck Road. 
Please let the school office know if 
you will be late to collect your child. 

mailto:office@grange.harrow.sch.uk
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